



BULLETIN NO. 28 16 FEBRUARY 2021

Rotary Vision Statement

Together, we see a world where people unite and take action to create lasting change – across the globe, in our communities, and in ourselves.

RI DISTRICT 9830

Chartered: 28 June 1961 Membership at Charter: 26

Current membership: 30

[27 Active & 3 Honorary members on 1 July 2020]

Meeting venue: Black Buffalo Hotel

Federal Street, North Hobart, Tas, 7000

Phone: +61 3 6225 0083 Meeting Time: 6:00 pm, every Tuesday

Rotary Grace:

For good food, good fellowship, and the opportunity to serve others through Rotary, we give thanks. Amen

Rotary Toast:

Please join me in a toast to the Rotary Club of North Hobart and Rotary International

CLUB DUTY ROSTER

February: Peace and Conflict Prevention/Resolution Month

Roster	16 February	23 February	2 March	9 March	16 March
Chair	Ros T	Pamela D	Howie O	<u>International</u>	St Patrick's
Steward	Pamela D	Howie O	Tippy J	Women's Day	Day social
Event	Induction of five new members	Women's Health Tasmania – Jo Flanagan	Behind the Badge – Jeff Blakeley and	Reception, Turnbull Family Funerals	gathering
			Hilde de Bruto		

Meeting of 9 February 2020

Attendees: 21 Apologies: Jenny K, Denis S, Jim C

Guests: Jeff Blakeley, Hilde de Bruto, ADG Paul Fernyhough, 10 members from RC Brighton Raffle: David C

International Women's Day Reception Tuesday 9 March



→ BOOK NOW at https://www.trybooking.com/BMMGR

If you'd like something included in the Bulletin, please drop me a line at julian_type@hotmail.com





Notes from 9 February Joint Meeting with RC Brighton



On 9 February we welcomed ten members from the RC Brighton to the Black Buffalo. President Nic Muir was our guest speaker. Nic is Chef Tournant at the Hotel Grand Chancellor in Hobart and is studying to become a chef instructor at Drysdale College.

Brighton is a relatively small but active Club, focussed on inclusivity. The Club manages an eight-unit retirement village and is working on developing bus shelters around the township.

ADG Paul Fernyhough was on hand to see the Centenary Baton passed from North Hobart President Brian to Brighton President Nic.

Also of note at our meeting, we have received a \$1,000 grant from the Calvary Community Fund for the Headsets for Dementia Project.

We have also received a generous donation of furniture from Turnbull Family Funerals, which will be progressively auctioned. Our thanks to Gowans Auctions and Rotarian Derek for their roles in this.

Photo: Pamela Dennis

Kids Bike Day 2021

Kids Fun Bike Day is a project of Moonah Rotary Club, and will be held at Bowen Road Primary School from 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM on Sunday 21 March. Moonah are seeking up to ten volunteers from North Hobart, and Jenny Kerrison is co-ordinating our response. Please call Jenny on 0400 769 632 if you're able to assist.

SkyHydrant Garden Party

With fund-raising options so limited, we were privileged to be invited to a garden party at the home of Chris and Jill Webster this Sunday past. All funds raised will contribute to our project to instal a SkyHydrant water filtration system for a school in Bhutan.

Ted Burton from Disaster Aid Australia was on hand to demonstrate the simple but effective system which our funds will make possible.



